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SUBJECT:  
A MOTION authorizing the county executive to enter into agreements with United Way of King County to provide administrative services for the 2004 King County employee charitable campaign and extending the agreement for the 2003 campaign.
SUMMARY:

The proposed motion would authorize the Executive to enter into a contract with United Way of King County for the 2004 King County Employee Charitable Campaign and to complete work of the 2003 campaign by extending the 2003 contract through March 2004.  

The 2004 contract defines the roles and responsibilities of the United Way as Administrator for the 2004 campaign.  The contract budget is funded exclusively from proceeds of the employee contributions as stipulated in King County Code 3.36.030.  The extension of the 2003 contract was necessary due to the time it took the King County Employee Charitable Campaign Committee to conduct the request for proposals process.
For the first time, the King County Employee Charitable Campaign Committee actively solicited proposals for the contract with other organizations through a request for proposals process.  The RFP process was used because two proposals for the Campaign Administrator had been received the previous year, and the Committee determined that the most fair, efficient, and cost-effective process would be a request for proposals.  Only one proposal was received.  The United Way of King County proposal was found to be responsive and was selected.  The attached contract was negotiated between the parties.
K.C.C. 3.36.030 provides for one combined annual campaign for charitable contributions from County employees to be run by a contractor under the general oversight of the Employee Charitable Campaign Committee.  The structure for the combined campaign was established in 1988 when the Council voted to provide access to workplace payroll contributions for many different charitable organizations.  

The purpose of the Campaign is to:


1.  Lessen the burden of county government and of local communities in the meeting of charitable needs;


2.  Provide a convenient channel through which county employees may contribute to the efforts of qualifying agencies providing services in the community or overseas;


3.  Minimize both the disruption to the county workplace and the costs to the taxpayer that multiple charitable campaigns had caused; and


4.  Ensure that recipient agencies are fiscally responsible in the uses of the moneys raised.

Over the last five years, King County employees have donated through the Campaign $911,694 in 1999, $943,540 in 2000, $1,101,961 in 2001, $1,213,105 in 2002, and $1,324,154 in 2003.

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Motion 2004-0406
2. Executive’s Transmittal Letter, dated August 16, 2004.
INVITED:

· Catalina Cantu, Chair, King County Employee Charitable Campaign Committee
· Bruce A. Ritzen, Chair-elect, King County Charitable Campaign Committee

· John Miller, Vice Chair, King County Employee Charitable Campaign Committee
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